
 

Hello, dear fellow AAUW Lodi members, and welcome to a new year of working together to 

advance equity and remove barriers for women and girls in all walks of life. 2020 will 

present many challenges as we gear up for a major election year, as well as the celebration of 

a monumental accomplishment: the 100th anniversary of Women’s Suffrage and the 

19thAmendment to the Constitution of these United States. We will be looking to actively 

engage our membership with other groups and organizations in our area to stand up, speak 

up, get involved, and “Show Them Who We Are.”  

We’re also pleased to announce that our branch received a letter and certificate from AAUW 

CEO Kimberly Churches and AAUW Board Chair Julia Brown, ESQ., which reads in part;  

“On behalf of AAUW it is our honor to recognize the AAUW Lodi Inc. Branch on its 60th 

anniversary. . . Please accept this certificate of honor as our small token of gratitude. . . 

We appreciate all the hard work and activism your branch has accomplished and look 

forward to your continued support in the coming years.”  (See page 8 for certificate) 

Our AAUW Lodi branch was chartered in 1959 and incorporated in 1962 as part of the 

national association. In our 60 years, we have had many successes and accomplishments of 

which we can be very proud. Our branch was responsible for establishing the Family Life 

Education program in Lodi public schools, the Friends of the Lodi Library, and the Lodi 

office of the Women’s Center of San Joaquin County—funded in part through a grant 

awarded by the Educational Foundation of AAUW. 

Warm congratulations to every one of our members, past and present. We hope to see many 

of you at our Kick-off brunch on Saturday, August 17, where we will honor our tech 

trek and scholarship recipients and enjoy new and continuing friendships with other 

strong, professional women.   

Carolyn Ross and Ginny Pelton, Co-Presidents 
 

PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE 
From Carolyn Ross and Ginny Pelton, Co-presidents 
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Lodi (CA) AAUW Branch. 
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August  

2019 

Summer Kick-Off Brunch 

Woodbridge Golf &Country Club 
950 E. Woodbridge Rd. Woodbridge, CA 

Saturday, August 17th, 2019 from 9am to 11am 
Reservations must be made and paid by August 7th (sooner is better) 

 Cost is $24. See page 3 for more details. 

RSVP to Elena  Wong or Sue Pixler;  Checks to Julie Thompson  

mailto:nancymelloraauw@gmail.com
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On the Move Walkers 
 

Do you enjoy going for walks with a group of 

friends?  Then On the Move Walkers should appeal to 

you.  We meet on the second Thursday morning of 

each month, September through June, for local walks, 

usually within a half-hour drive of Lodi.  Some of us 

walk at a brisk rate and others stroll; all of us have a 

good time together.  Join us on one or all of our 

walks; they are guaranteed to be interesting. 

  

September 12: Deep Water Levee at Buckley Cove 

October 10: Davis Arboretum 

November 14: University of the Pacific  

December 12: Heritage Oak Winery trail 

January 9: Cosumnes River Trail 

   February 13: Locke 

March 12:  Country Ranch  

April 9: Woodbridge 

May 14:  White Slough 

June 11: Micke Grove 
 

                                                      Nancy Mellor, Chair

 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

INSTALLATION DINNER 

AAUW LODI BRANCH 

MAY 21, 2019 

Parkview Terrace Club House 

 

 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 

6:35pm by President Alice Campbell. Alice thanked 

Elena Wong, Sally Spenker, and Kathy Mettler for 

organizing the Installation festivities.  She also 

thanked Connie During for her work on the 

Newsletter and Directory. Nancy Mellor will be 

replacing Connie as the Newsletter editor. Leigh 

Ramsey and Lorraine Ramsey-Bowers will head up 

the Directory. Carolyn thanked the 2018-2019 

Standing Committee Chairs for their contributions. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Linda Hammons reported for 

Julie Thompson. The General Fund balance is 

$22,350.73 and the AAUW Fund $1,628.72. Tech 

Trek and one scholarship have been paid. 

Membership Report:   New members Cynthia 

Bannon and Margeaux Webb were welcomed. 

Membership Treasurer’s Report:  Linda 

Hammons announced that, as of this date, 80 

percent of the Membership had renewed; $56.00 of 

the dues amount is tax deductible. 

 

Installation:  Alice Campbell thanked the 2018-

2019 Executive Board and presented each with a 

gift. Becky Hamner then presented Alice with a 

President’s pin and thanked her for all she has done 

for the Lodi Branch. Carolyn Ross then took over 

the rest of the meeting. She spoke on her 2019-2020 

theme, “Show Them Who You Are,” in honor of 

the strength and courage of the suffragists, and the 

100th anniversary of the 19th Amendment in 2020. 

 

Presentation of the New Executive Board: 

Co-Presidents: Carolyn Ross, Ginny Pelton 

Program Vice-Presidents: Elena Wong, Sue Pixler 

Membership Vice-Presidents: Becky Greider, 

Nancy Martinez, Suzanne Talbot 

Membership Treasurer: Linda Hammons 

Recording Secretaries: Board - Leigh Ramsey   

General Meeting - Roberta Williams 

Corresponding Secretary: Élise Forbes 

Treasurer: Julie Thompson                          

 

Presentation of AAUW Named Gift Honoree:  

Joanne Cobb presented Nanette Green with the Lodi 

Branch “AAUW Named Gift” Award. The Lodi 

Branch has made a gift to the AAUW Fund in honor 

of Nanette for her service and contributions to 

AAUW and the community. 

 

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 

7:15pm by Co-President Ginny Pelton. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Claudia Marson, Recording Secretary 
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Kick Off Brunch for Lodi AAUW 
 

Saturday, August 17, 2019 
 

9A.M. – 11 A.M. 
 

Woodbridge Golf and Country Club 

950 E. Woodbridge Rd., Woodbridge, CA. 
 

Menu 

 

Ham Steak   

Scrambled Eggs 

Mixed Fruit 

Scones and Country Potatoes 

Coffee, Tea, Iced Tea 

 

$24 

 

Program 
 

▪ Recognition and presentation by Tech Trek participants 
 

▪ High school scholarship recipients 
 

 

Reservations to be made and paid by August 7, 2019 
 

 

 

 

(Cut along this line) 

 

Reservation Form: Lodi AAUW Brunch   August 7, 2019 

 

 

_________________________________________________ will be attending the Lodi AAUW Brunch. 
(Please print your name) 

 

Please enclose your check for $24 payable to Lodi AAUW Branch. Mail by August 7 to: 
 

Julie Thompson, 837 Cypress Run, Woodbridge, CA. 95258 
 

 

If you have any questions, please email or call: Susan Pixler at pixler@comcast.net or 209 663-8402, Elena 

Wong Viscovich at elenawong444@gmail.com or 209 263-7888 
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Special Interest Groups Leaders 
 

Be Informed: Margy Gish 

Book Group: Lorraine Ramsey-Bowers 

Bunco: Linda Sattler 

Couples Supper Club:  Élise Forbes, Sally Simpson, 

and Donna Swinney 

GAL-livanters: Nanette Green 

Girls Night Out:  Julie Thompson 

Les Dames Françaises French Group:  Sylvia 

Mayorga and Maya French 

On The  Move Walkers:  Nancy Mellor 
 

 

 

Standing Committees 
 

Directory Editors: Leigh Ramsey and Lorraine   

Ramsey-Bowers 

Bunco Fundraiser Chair: Becky Hamner 

Educational Foundation (Birthday Club): Sally 

Irizary and Joanne Cobb 

Facebook: Donna Swinney 

Festival of Trees: Leigh Ramsey 

Greeters: Pat Hill and Cynthia Bannon 

Historian: Terrie Hedden 

Holiday Party Chairs: Sharon Ceresa and Suzanne  

Talbot 

Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF): Alice Campbell 

Photographer: Denise Reich 

Public Policy: Margeaux Webb   

Publicity: Linda Sattler 

Scholarships: Manina Moles 

Tech Trek: Mary Ann Cox-Martin, Terrie Hedden, 

Marne Simpson, and Melinda Vargo 

Telephone Tree: (open) 

Web Site: Julie and Jeff Thompson 
 

Thank you all for your involvement! 
The Board members are listed on the front page. 

 

Congratulations 
Shara Guerrette and Kathie 
Mettler won the drawings 
for free membership for 

the 2019-2020 year.   
 

 
 

2019 Scholarships 
We proudly announce our 2019 

scholarship recipients 

 

 

Bear Creek High    McNair High 

Jasmine Tom     Sahila Shah 

UC Santa Cruz     University of the Pacific 

Computer Science    Business Administration 
 

Lodi High     Tokay High 

Khwal Rafique     Katie Love 

UC Berkeley     Grand Canyon University 

Political Science    Elementary Education 
 

 

I am very grateful to Mary Ann Cox-Martin, Alice 

Campbell, and Clare Woznick, who served as presenters 

at the awards ceremonies in May.  And many thanks to 

Christy Reinhold, Kristina Swanson, Linda Sattler, and 

Julie Thompson for joining me in reading and evaluating 

the applications.  If you are interested in being a reader 

and/or presenter for the 2020 Scholarships, please 

contact me. 

           Manina Moles, Scholarship Chair 

 

 

 

       Letter from Scholarship Recipient Sahila Shah 
 

First and utmost, I will like to sincerely thank the Lodi 

AAUW Scholarship committee for providing me with 

not just a financial opportunity, but also a lifelong 

connection that I will take with me to college. Just the 

mere fact that this committee found me suitable for this 

award shocks me immensely, but it also gives me the 

courage to not only use my voice as an American citizen, 

but also a Pakistani and Muslim woman in this country. I 

hope to use my education to benefit my Muslim sisters 

in not only the United States, but also the conservative 

and extremist-dominated countries who restrict my 

sisters from attaining education and their self-identity. 

This money will lessen my financial burden, which I am 

so grateful for, as college is substantially expensive.  

Again, with all my heart, I thank this committee for 

believing in a girl like me—I will not disappoint.    

 

     Sahila Shah 
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         Letter from Scholarship Recipient Jasmine Tom 

 

Dear American Association of University Women 

(AAUW), 
 

I would like to thank you all for taking the time to read 

through my application and selecting me as the winner! 

As a recipient of your scholarship, I will ensure that I 

work hard in college and use the award well. 
 

Thank you so much once again! I look forward to the 

Kick Off Brunch in August. 
 

   Best regards, 

   Jasmine Tom 

   

       Letter from Scholarship Recipient Katie Love 

 

Dear Mrs. Moles and AAUW Members, 
 

I would like to graciously thank you for your generous 

scholarship!  With your help I am going to be able to 

make my dreams become a reality, and I am so thankful! 

I look forward to meeting you at the Kick-Off Brunch—

it will be a wonderful send-off to my new college 

endeavors (literally, I’m leaving for school RIGHT 

AFTER the brunch!) Thank you so much again, I am so 

thankful and looking forward to hearing from you soon! 
 

   Best regards, 

   Katie Love 

 
         Letter from Scholarship Recipient Khwal Rafique 

 

To: American Association of University Women, 
 

Thank you so much for rewarding me with the 

scholarship.  I was worried about how I was going to pay 

for an education at UC Berkeley this fall, but this 

contribution has alleviated much stress.  I cannot show 

my gratitude enough, and hope that one day I can help a 

high school woman as you have done. 
 

Sincerely, 

Khwal Rafique 

 

 

 
 

Be Informed 

 

Be Informed meets the first Thursday of 

each new month at the home of Élise Forbes, 

at 10:00 AM. We are a casual, friendly group 

that  enjoys lea rning new things about the 

community and world in which we live.  

Everyone is invited and welcome to attend.  

We hope you will join us in another year of 

being informed.  
 

A preview for the upcoming AAUW year 

includes many varied and interesting  

speakers: 
 

August  – Nanci Sh addy is Director of 

Fitness/Wellness at O’Connor Woods. She 

has been responsible for developing 

programs to increase function and fitness, 

as well as preventing the risk of falling.  
 

September  – The newly appointed “Homeless 

Czar” for San Joaquin County, Adam 

Cheshire,  will update us on the progress 

made in the ongoing and increasing problem 

of homelessness. His goal was a collaboration 

of all constituencies involved to develop a 

“Continuum of Care.”  We’ll hear how that is 

working out.  
 

October ð The new director of the S an 

Joaquin County Historical Museum, Kristina 

Swanson, will share the new five -year plan 

for the future of the museum, including 

making it better known in the community.  
 

November ð Gene Bigler will make his 

second presentation to our group, and this 

one will be a look at the current 

administration’s foreign policy revisions. 
 

Margy Gish, Coordinato r  
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AAUW  GAL–Livanters 
2019-2020 

 

The GAL-Livanters Organizing 
Committee has interesting adventures 
for all of us!  Interested in joining the 
group for one or more of the GAL-
Livanters’ trips?  There’s always a 
place for you! 
 
September 12 Noon:  Haggin Museum/Boudins 
 
October 23 Evening: Beach Blanket Babylon (sold 
out) 
 
November 14 Evening: Sandhill Crane 
Tour/Dinner 
 
December 13 Morning:  Christmas Munch 
 
January:  Movie TBA 
 
February:  Movie TBA 
 
March TBA: Tulip Farm and Lunch 
 
April 15: White Slough Tour 
 
May TBA:  Lodi Lake Spring Tour 
 

     Nanette Green, GAL-Livanters Chair 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to 
Donna Swinney and 
John Davidson on 
their recent 
marriage!  
 
 
 
 

 

Public Policy 
 
The women’s suffrage movement in the United 

States was a decades-long fight to win women’s 

right to vote. It took activists nearly a century to 

win that right, and the campaign was not easy. 

 

Many brave women stepped up and put their lives 

and reputations on the line so that all women would 

be enfranchised and acknowledged that they, like 

men, deserve all the rights and responsibilities of 

citizenship. To honor that battle and victory, the 

theme for our 2019-2020 AAUW year will be: 

“Show Them Who You Are”. 

 

In 2020, we’ll honor the 100th anniversary of the 

19th Amendment that granted Women’s suffrage, 

and move into the 2020 U.S. election cycle. Let’s be 

ready to step up, let our presence be acknowledged, 

and our voices be heard — as one and as many.  

 

Since our founding in 1881, AAUW members have 

taken positions on the fundamental issues of the 

day. Here are a few highlights that are hot button 

issues right now: 

 

¶ Enforcement of Title IX  

¶ Support for women and girls in STEM fields 

¶ Pay equity and fairness  

¶ Quality, affordable childcare 

¶ Protection of Social Security 

¶ Self-determination of reproductive health 

decisions 

¶ Access to quality, affordable healthcare  

¶ Freedom from violence in homes, schools, 

workplaces, and communities 

¶ Passage and ratification of the Equal Rights 

Amendment. 

(Taken from Carolyn Ross’ installation speech on 

suffragists and the 19th Amendment) 

 

          Margeaux Webb, Public Policy Chair 
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Happy Birthday to All 
 

August 9 Mary Ann Cox Martin 
Famous woman born on this day 

Janie Barrett (1865-1948) Janie was a social welfare worker 

and established the first settlement organization for black girls 

in Virginia. 
 

August 14 Rhonda Mettler 
Famous woman born on this day 

Debbie Meyer (1952-   ) Debbie was a swimming champion 

and was the first gold medalist in the 200 meter free 

style,1968. She was the first female to receive a triple 

Olympic gold medal. 
 

August 23 Sylvia Mayorga 
Famous woman born on this day 

Amelie Rivers (1885-1945) Amelie was an author and wrote 

about drug addiction and psychopathic personality. 
 

August 26 Joanne Cobb 
Famous woman born on this day 

UNCO Party - Geraldine Ferraro (1935-2011) She was the 

first woman nominated for vice-president by a major political 

party, Democratic, in 1954. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

August 27 Barbara Peck 
Famous woman born on this day 

Sophia Smith (1796-1870) She founded Smith College in 

1875 and was the first to have standards comparable to the 

best men’s’ college. 
 

August 28 Laurel Wisner 
Famous woman born on this day 

Elizabeth Seton (1774-1821) She was the first American-born 

Roman Catholic saint (1975) 

 
PLEASE add your name to the AAUW Birthday Club in 

honor of your Birthday. By joining, you are helping to support 

the continuing education of women by donating to your choice 

of the: 

¶ Educational Opportunities Fund # 4336 

¶ Eleanor Roosevelt Fund # 9170 

¶ Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF) #3999 

 

Remember…birthdays are good for you . . .  

the more you have the longer you live! 

 

Thank you, 

Sally Irizary and Joanne Cobb. EF Co-chairs 

 

 
 
  

 

 

 

Birthday Club 

AAUW Lunch Party. Sally Irizary donated a luncheon to be served at her lovely 
home as a silent auction prize, which Denise Reich won at the March AAUW Bunco 

fundraiser. Attendees included Pat Browning, Radika Rao, Marwedell Norman, 
Sharon Ceresa, Linda Hammons, Sally Irizary, and Suzanne Talbot. 
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2019 AAUW Funds Honoree:  

Nanette Green 

  

Once again it is time to honor one of our outstanding members. In February 

2018 the San Joaquin County Commission on the Status of Women 

honored Nanette with the Susan B. Anthony Woman of Achievement 

Award. To quote Julie Thompson’s letter to their nominating committee, 

“Lodi AAUW chose Nanette as a candidate for the award because of her 

tireless work in education and her passionate work in volunteerism… 

writing grants to support new programs and teaching adults to be leaders 

and mentors. She started the award-winning BTSA program (Beginning 

Teacher and Evaluation Project) in the Lodi Unified School District and she 

has created staff development programs for teachers, written a procedural 

handbook for assessment and placement of students with exceptional needs, and she herself taught in gifted programs.” 

AAUW’s Lodi branch has a long history of support for the Lodi Public Library. Nanette has been a tireless advocate and 

volunteer for the library and intensely dedicated to its planned renovation. She served as treasurer and president of the 

Lodi Library Foundation in addition to serving as a director for ten years. In 2014 she received a plaque from the library 

board naming her Library Volunteer of the year. And, because of her valued service, the Library Foundation office was 

renamed “The Nanette Green Foundation” office. When serving as AAUW Lodi branch program co-chair, she arranged 

for our members to tour the library and view the final phase of the renovation, which would include a new computer lab, 

new tutoring space, and more meeting space. 

Nanette served on our AAUW executive board as President in 2010-2011, as treasurer in 2007-2008 and as program co-

chair for two terms, 2012-2014. One of the special programs that took place during Nanette’s time as co-chair was 

“Members’ Night,” which showcased the talents of our members in the visual and performing arts. 

Nanette has always been ready to work with others on a myriad of AAUW projects such as the nominating committee in 

2015. When serving on the fundraising committee in January 2016, she shared the idea of having another Author’s Tea 

and served on the Tea committee for the successful event. Nanette opened her home for our Christmas Munch tour in 

2012. She takes part in several of our branch groups including Be Informed and Girls Night Out.  When Movie Buffs and 

Day Trippers decided to combine efforts, Nanette took charge as leader for the new group, now known as Gal-livanters. 

We congratulate Nanette on all the work she has done with such enthusiasm, expertise, and resourcefulness, and honor her 

with a certificate and Named Honoree AAUW Pin. 

Photo by Suga Moriwaki Joanne Cobb and Sally Irizary, EF co-chairs  
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Calendar of Events 

August 201

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

An Open Letter to Connie During 

 

Connie, your dedication to the newsletter was heroic. Successful organizations must include timely, accurate 

communication, and you provided that service to the Lodi Branch of AAUW for ten years! That’s ninety 

newsletters, or maybe even more.  

 

As I put this edition of the newsletter together, I felt as if we were talking; “Put this information in a box. 

Lucinda Handwriting,16pt is the font of choice for headlines after the first page. Watch out to leave only one 

space after a period, not two as we learned in high school typing class. . .” Yes, you guided my work on this 

newsletter even though you were thousands of miles away. Thank you! 

 

There are changes. They were not intentional; I’d say they were made because I didn’t know any other way to 

get the newsletter finished on time. You’ll understand, I know!  We will miss your warm editorial style and 

your attention to detail not only in the editions of the newsletter but also at AAUW gatherings of all types. We 

will all miss you, Connie! 

 

                     Nancy Mellor 

Thursday, 8/1 Be Informed: 10 am-noon at Élise Forbes’ home.  Nanci Shaddy, director of Fitness/Wellness at O’Connor 

Woods will speak. Please call Margie Gish for further information. 

 

Wednesday, 8/14 Board Meeting: 3:30 pm at the Drummond Room at the library (201 W. Locust, Lodi). Board members: for 

quorum purposes, please contact either Carolyn Ross or Ginny Pelton if you’re unable to attend. 

 

Saturday, 8/17  Kick-Off Brunch: 9 am to 11 am at Woodbridge Golf & Country Club. Brunch costs $24 and must be 

prepaid by August 7th by sending your check and the registration form to Julie Thompson. 

 

Monday, 8/20  Book Group: 10 am at Leigh Ramsay’s home. 

. 

Monday, 8/26 Bunco: 7 pm at D’Arlene Rosenau’s home. 

 

Les Dames Françaises French Group: Meetings are typically the 2ndand 4th Mondays of each month from     

1:30pm to 3:00 pm. Regular meetings will resume in September due to members’ very busy travel 

                                           schedules! For additional information, call Sylvia Mayorga or Maja French. 

 

Girls Night Out: For the next date and time, contact Julie Thompson. Everyone is welcome to attend! 

 

GAL-livanters: The first outing will be on September 12 at noon. 

 

On the Move Walkers: The first walk will be on September 12. at 9:30 AM 


